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Inside this issue: Topic:  New Hybrids with Catasetum, Cycnoches  and Mormodes 

Speaker:  Fred Clark--- Sunset Valley Orchids 

     Thursday, January 13, 2011  Program           7:30 p.m. 

The Orchid SentinelThe Orchid SentinelThe Orchid SentinelThe Orchid Sentinel    

Catasetum, Cycnoches  and Mormodes  are three related genera from the Tribe Cym-
bidieae.  Individually, each has been considered an  orchid oddity, or “botanical”, of 
interest mainly to the seriously addicted enthusias t.  These plants have a brief decidu-
ous period in winter, when the plants need a defini te dry rest period bordering on ne-
glect.  These robust orchids are native to lowland tropical forests in Central and South 
America and are usually grown in warm or intermedia te conditions. 
 

This talk will feature a widescreen computer slide show on some of the new hybrids 
and breakthroughs in the hybridization of  Catasetum, Cycnoches and Mormodes.   
Our speaker will be Fred Clarke of Sunset Valley Or chids in Vista, California. 
 

Fred Clarke has been growing orchids for 29 years a nd has been hybridizing for 19 of 
those years.  With over 22 years as a professional grower and manager in the horticul-
tural industry, Fred applies this skills at his orchid nursery; Sunset Valley Orchids, 

located in San Diego. 
 

He is a passionate orchid grower whose curiosity in  orchids is broad and varied.  Alt-
hough developing Cattleya hybrids has been his sust aining interest, he is also actively 
creating new Bulbophylum and Paphiopedilum hybrids plus some others to be named 
if they work out! 
 

Fred’s pioneering work in Catasetum intergeneric hy brids led to the development of 
several notable hybrids, most recently the grex, Fr edclarkeara After Dark, which pro-
duced “the blackest flower ever witnessed”.  This g rex has received five FCC’s and 
three AM’s on the first flowers shown for judging! 
 

Fred is a Probationary Judge in the Pacific South J udging Region.  His plants have 
received hundreds of quality awards from the Americ an Orchid Society. 
 

Fred will be providing our Raffle Table and will al so have plants for sale, so Boca 
members will not be allowed to sell plants at this meeting. 
 

Come on out and learn something new about these int riguing orchid genera. 
 

See you at the meeting, 

Jackie Wood, Program Chair 

Fredclarkeara  

After Dark, 
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2011 Board of Directors 

The Orch id Scent inel   

President’s Message:  
 

Happy New Year! 

 

I hope that everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy Chanukah. 

 

Those of you who could not make the Annual Meeting/Holiday Party 
missed a fantastic evening. The evening was filled with dancing, music, 
food, orchids and friends. Thanks to all those who contributed gifts to 
the Boca Raton Police Department  who in turns gives them to “The Bo-
ca Raton Boys and Girls Club”. Your generosity is much appreciated.  
A special thank you to Belinda Krause and Lorraine Conover for putting 
together this year’s Annual Meeting/Holiday Party. 

 

January finds us in preparation for our annual show on February 12th 
and 13th.  As you know, lots of help will be needed.  Please sign up for a 
volunteer opportunity at the next meeting where sheets will be made 
available.   I am sure all of you made a New Years resolution to become 
more active in the society, so here’s your chance to get involved, know 
more of the membership and help support the society goals. There will 
be opportunities to volunteer starting Thursday, February 10th through 
the end of the show February 13th.  We need help with setting up/tearing 
down, getting the vendors unloaded on Friday and assistance with the 
actual show.  BROS members have always turned out to support their 
society and I am sure this year will be no different.   

 

 As a reminder, all of you should have received your Annual show tick-
ets.  This is another way to support your society.  Please mail back or 
drop off your payment at the January meeting.  If you have not received 
your tickets, they will be at the next meeting for you to pick up.  Get out 
there and sell your tickets or buy them yourself to give as gifts.  This is 
a great way to get others interested in the wonderful world of orchids. 
 

Corrine Juliano 

President 

Thur. Jan 13 7:30pm       BROS Monthly Meeting—Fred Clark of Sunset 
         Valley Orchids – Catasetums  

Wed. Jan 19 7:30pm       BROS Board Meeting - Dave Hogaboom’s  Home 

Thur. Feb 13 7:30pm       BROS Monthly Meeting  — TBA 

President  

Corrine Juliano 

(561) 483-2411 

president@brosonline.org 

Vice President, Programs 

Jackie Wood 

(561) 368-0278 

programs@brosonline.org 

Vice President, Membership 

Sharon Wesolowski 

(954)605-9932 

membership@brosonline.org 

Treasurer 

Denise Libby 

(954) 796-7559 

treasurer@brosonline.org 

Corresponding Secretary 

Lorraine Conover 

(561) 395-2145 

corressecretary@brosonline.org 

Recording Secretary 

Belinda Krause 

(561) 451-8516 

recsecretary@brosonline.org 

Director 

Dave Hogaboom 

(561) 477-6635 

Director 

Karen Khan 

(561) 394-0385 

Webmaster 

Scott Joffe 

webmaster@brosonline.org 

Editor 

Sharon Wesolowski 

(954) 605-9932 

editor@brosonline.org 
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Boca Raton Orchid Society ShowBoca Raton Orchid Society ShowBoca Raton Orchid Society ShowBoca Raton Orchid Society Show    
Saturday, February 12, 2011 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 

Sunday, February 13, 2011 10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
 

Safe Schools Institute 

1790 NW Spanish River Road 
 

Volunteers NeededVolunteers NeededVolunteers NeededVolunteers Needed    
Set-up Thursday, Feb. 10th & Friday, Feb. 11th 

Raffle Table 

Membership Table 

Security & Clerking for Show 

Hospitality 
 

Get your best plants groomed and ready to bring in for ribbon & AOS judging.  Plan on putting in an edu-
cational or hobbyist exhibit or Display of 5 plants of the same genera and win a trophy.  .  Plant and ex-

hibit registration will be Friday, Feb. 11th from 3:00 to 6:00 pm. Contact Jackie Wood for more infor-
mation  at  bocaorchidlady@aol.com 

 

To Volunteer, contact Alice Dobrin @ 561-483-3611 
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American Orchid Society News:American Orchid Society News:American Orchid Society News:American Orchid Society News:    

Judging at the AOS Visitors Center and Botanical Ga rden 

The West Palm Beach judging center holds its monthly meetings at the AOS Visitors Center and Botanical Gar-
den. On the fourth Saturday of each month at 2 pm, the judges get together to evaluate the flowers brought in for 
their consideration. This is a wonderful opportunity for orchid lovers to observe the judging process. 

The Orchid Doctor is In, 

Wednesday, Saturday, and Sundays 

Having problems growing your orchids? Blooms fall off? Are your plants sick? You can find the answers to your questions by 

bringing the invalid plant to the AOS Visitor’s Center and talking with the "Orchid Doctor". Experts are on hand Wednesdays 

from 10:00 am – 11:30 am, Saturdays, 1 – 4 pm and Sundays 1 – 4 pm. 

Check out more AOS events & news online at http://w ww.aos.org 
 

REMINDERREMINDERREMINDER   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Dues are Due for 2011.   

Please make payment at the January meeting or mail it in to : 

 

BOCA RATON ORCHID SOCIETY 

P O BOX 276367 

BOCA RATON, FL  33427 



SHOW SCHEDULE -  2011 

January, 2011  

4 - Orchid Society of Coral Gabels Judging Seminar ,  
Fairchild Botanical Garden, Garden Room, Coral Gables, FL.   Contact: Jill Sidran, 7971 SW 122nd 
St., Miami, FL 33156-5228;  cbsidran@bellsouth.net. 

 

 

 

 

14-16 - Ft. Lauderdale Orchid Society Show , War Memorial  

Auditorium, 800 NE 8th St., Ft. Lauderdale, FL. Contact: Chris Crepage,  

1401 NE 27th Dr., Wilton Manors, FL 33334; (954) 563-3548. 

 

 

 

 

22-23 - Manatee River Orchid Society Show , Manatee  

Convention & Civic Center, 1 Haber Blvd., Palmetto, FL.   Contact: Barbara Fuhlbruck, 3522 - 51st 
Ave. W, Bradenton, FL 34210;  (941) 751-1599; bavwfuhlbruck@tampabay.rr.com. 

 

29-30—Tamiami International Orchid Festival, Dade County Fair Expo Center  

Fuchs Pavilion.  Saturday—10am to 8pm and Sunday— 10am to 6 pm 

 

February, 2011 

 

12-13 - Boca Raton Orchid Society Show , Safe Schools Institute, 1790 NW  

Spanish River Blvd., Boca Raton, FL. Contact: Jackie Wood, 1360 SW 18 St.,  

Boca Raton, FL 33486; (561) 703-0278;  bocaorchidlady@aol.com  
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS:MARK YOUR CALENDARS:MARK YOUR CALENDARS:MARK YOUR CALENDARS:    
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B.R.O.S. Orchid Show & Sale 
 
 

Denise Libby and Corinne Juliano are on the look-out 
for sponsors for our Show Trophies.  If you cannot help 
as a show volunteer, or even if you can, and would like 
to donate a tax-deductible donations of $100 to offset the cost of 
our show trophies and AOS Judging expenses, please contact 
Denise at 954-796-7559 or Corinne at 561-483-2411.  If your em-
ployer or dentist or  doctor would like to make a donation, they 
will be acknowledged at our show with their name on the Spon-
sor Board and on the award certificate in addition to getting the 
tax deduction. 

Sponsor a Trophy 

B.R.O.S. SHOW TICKETS 
 

 

Please mail your “Show Ticket” money by January 15th or bring 
to the January Meeting.   

Extra tickets are available, please contact: 

         Sharon Wesolowski @ 954-605-9932. 

 
 $5.00 admission for Pre-Sale price of $3.00---What a Bargain ! ! ! 

 
 Invite your family and friends to see all the beautiful displays and purchase the 

most gorgeous Orchids. 
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B.R.O.S Plant Table Registration Instructions. 

1.  You must have owned your plant for at least 6 months. 

2.  Absolutely NO INSECTS. 

3.  Your orchid must have a name. 

4.  It must be in the correct category. (Ask if you don’t know.) 

5.  PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY the name of the Orchid and your name on the Registration 

Form. 

 6.  Try to place your plant in an attractive container to enhance the orchids beauty. 

IF THESE CRITERIA ARE NOT MET, YOUR PLANT MAY BE DISQUALIFIED. 

Help all members enjoy your beautiful orchids by displaying them correctly. 

BONUS:  Each plant registered will receive a FREE raffle ticket for the plant draw. 

 

 

 

 

NEEDED: Newsletter Editor: 
 

As many of you are aware, we have been looking for someone to take over the position of 
Newsletter Editor for the last 6 months.  As of this date, we have one board member Sha-
ron Wesolowski that has stepped up and will try to publish the newsletter for January.  We 
are still in need of a volunteer willing and able to write the monthly newsletter. Unfortunate-
ly, if a replacement is not found, the newsletter will end until a volunteer can fill this role. 
 
For those of you who were not able to attend the November meeting or our Holiday Party, I 
spoke about how this is OUR society not the board member’s society.  We encourage eve-
ryone  
to help wherever possible.  Whether you are working as a board member, in the kitchen, at 
the library, newsletter editor, running the raffle table, bringing in snacks, helping with a spe-
cial event, participating in the orchid education program, or whatever it is, the Society 
doesn’t exist without everyone’s contribution.  If you are currently not involved in some-
thing, please stand up!  If everyone works a little better, the society will be much more en-
riching and fulfilling. 
 
On behalf of all the members, I again would like to thank Marian McElligott for being our 
newsletter editor for the past two years.  Marian has done an incredible job. Many thanks 
for the time she has donated. 
 
Corrine Juliano 
President 
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Disclaimer: All information contained in this newsletter is for your enjoyment and information. NO copying of articles or  use of clip art or pictures is allowed, 
unless prior  written permission is received from the BROS Board of Directors.  Copyright and Software Infringement may apply. 

Refreshments are needed for our January and February 2011 Meeting  

These refreshments can be:  Cookies, cakes, punch, soft drinks, vegetables & dip,  

         cut up fruit, fruit salad , nuts, chips or anything tasty to share with the other members during 
the break. 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SIGN IN SO WE CAN 
ACKNOWLEDGE YOU IN THE NEWSLETTER.   
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Support the Boca Raton Orchid Society Advertisers  

Boca Raton Orchid Society Membership 

FIRST YEAR    

SINGLE     $25.00 COUPLE   $35.00 - Newsletter   

RENEWAL 

SINGLE     $18.00 COUPLE   $25.00 - Newsletter e-mailed    

SINGLE     $23.00 COUPLE   $28.00 - Newsletter U.S. mailed  

Business:  $40.00 - Newsletter e-mailed 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Sharon Wesolowski  

MEMBERSHIP@BROSONLINE.ORG 

MAIL CHECKS TO: 

BOCA RATON ORCHID SOCIETY 

P O BOX 276367 

BOCA RATON, FL  33427 

Consultations Available 

Advertise Here 

Non-Member $120.00 per year 

Member $100.00 per year 

Contact Sharon Wesolowski 

954-605-9932 

email: editor@brosonline.org 



P.O. Box 276367 
Boca Raton, , FL     33427  

We’re on the Web! 

www.BocaRatonOrchidSociety.com 

Boca Raton Orchid Society 

Boca Raton Orchid Society  

BROS Meetings are Held the 

 2nd Thursday of each Month at 

 7:30 p.m. at: 

 

Safe Schools Institute 

Southeast Corner of   

Military Trail and Spanish River Blvd. 

 

1790 N.W. Spanish River Boulevard 

Boca Raton, FL   33431 

561-982-0900 


